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February 24, 2012 
 
Judicial Council of California 
455 Golden Gate Avenue 
San Francisco, CA  94102 
 
Attn:  Chief Justice Tani Cantil-Sakauye 
 
Dear Chief Justice: 
 
On behalf of the California Court Reporters Association, I wish to bring to your attention that 
we question the Judicial Branch Report to the California Legislature regarding Court Reporter 
Fees Collected and Expenditures for Court Reporter Services for the fiscal year 2010-11. 
 
The Judicial Council has reported to the public that there were over 1.1 million civil cases filed 
in 2011.  The amount of fees collected under Government Code sections 68086(a)(1) and 
68986.1 is reported as a little over $34 million.  We do not believe this is a correct accounting 
of monies collected. 
 
In addition, the report states that the Administrative Office of the Courts has utilized a time 
percentage estimate based on a time study survey from 2003.  Such reliance would not be based 
on a realistic picture of activities in our trial courts today and we question the method used to 
calculate these figures. 
 
 
 

 
Early Langley, 
President, California Court Reporters Association 
Early.langley@cal-ccra.org  
 








